

July 2022

Dear Parents of Incoming Second Grade Students:

DENTAL EXAM NEEDED FOR ALL INCOMING SECOND GRADE STUDENTS

Looking ahead to the 2022-2023 school year, please take a moment to ensure you have the medical forms required in order for your child to begin SECOND GRADE in August. The forms are available on the school's website for downloading. Forms are due **August 1**st.

The State of Illinois requires students entering SECOND GRADE to have a current dental exam. On August 19, 2004 Illinois State Law HB72 was passed which mandated all children in Kindergarten, Second and Sixth grades have a dental exam. Please do not ignore this important obligation. Students will not be allowed to start school in August without it.

Medication at School?

If your child **MUST** take a medication during school hours you will need our medication packet, which includes forms to be completed by you and your child's physician. Please let me know if you need to complete a medication packet. **If your child needs to use an asthma inhaler**, an "authorization for self-administration of asthma medication" **MUST BE on file before the first day of school. Please contact me for a copy of this form.**

Allergies?

If your child has a food allergy, please contact me. I will then have available for pick up an Individual Care Plan for you and your child's physician to complete.

Thank you and I hope you and your family enjoy the rest of the summer.

Sincerely,

Heather Perez St. Benedict Preparatory School 773-539-0066 EXT: 2330 hperez@stbenedict.com

State of Illinois

Requirements for Students Entering

SECOND GRADE

On August 19, 2004 Illinois State Law HB72 was passed which mandated all children in **Kindergarten, Second and Sixth** grades have a dental exam.

Health Requirements for Second Grade:

• Current Dental Exam